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Resolved Complaint: In completing the investigation into this matter, the Commission Staff (Staff) has not found anything that would indicate that either party was at fault for this problem.  The complaint stemmed from Ms. Heather Corcoran being billed for (3) months on two business lines dialing to an Internet Service Provider’s main number located in Illinois. Calling showed calls made at all hours of the day, the bill totaled $1,378.18.  It is doubtful the complainant would dial long distance for internet services, since she has a local DSL high speed internet connection for this service.

I requested a central office investigation to check out the translations (line programming) associated with the party’s telephone numbers.  No errors were found and therefore the checked lines indicated at the time of billing that the calls had been made and the customer was billed for the months in question.  In discussions with a translation engineer, it was stated that a glitch in software in the central office could have possibly created the customers problem.  This type of problem is extremely difficult to locate and has since disappeared.

An SBC technician was also dispatched to determine if any tampering had been done at the terminal box.  None were found and SBC then did a complete line test on both lines.  SBC also did a complete change on the customer’s cable facilities as an extra step to isolate this problem.  In conclusion SBC and Ms. Heather Corcoran have since met in St. Louis for mediation on this complaint and have agreed to drop the case in question.  On February 10, 2004 Ms. Corcoran filed a Motion for Dismissal.  All charges to Ms. Corcoran’s account have been fully credited by SBC LD.  Staff recommends the Commission dismiss this case.
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